
Tlie Village 

Al maAac 
OFFICIAL PUBUCATION OF THE 

VILLAGE OF BLOOMINaOALE 

Volume 15, Numberl February 1990 

MAYOR'S DIRECT LINE 
"Joint Action to Stop New Runways at O'Hare" 

The suburban municipalities surrounding Chicago recently 
learned there has been discussion of adding at least one 
more runway at O'Hare International Airport. 

On November 30, 1989, I participated in a Suburban O'Hare 
Commission strategic meeting to unequivocally oppose the 
construction of any new runway or runways at O'Hare and 
to support a permanent ban on such construction. 

The addition of new runways dramatically increases the 
average daily noise level in the Village of Bloomingdale, 
which is already experiencing an adverse impact of O'Hare 
noise and air pollution. 

Because additional runways would adversely impact both 
the environment and the quality of life of the Village of 
Bloomingdale's residents, I recommended the Environmen­
tal Concerns Committee formulate a recommendation to 
the full Board in regard to this concern. 

In that regard, on January 8, 1990, the Village Board voted 
to join the Suburban O'Hare Commission at a cost of fifty 
cents per capita per annum, or approximately $8,000 per 
year. The Village has the necessary funds to join SOC now. 
Eight thousand dollars is a small price to pay to ensure that 
the quality of life for our present, as well as future residents, 
is not impaired from future air and noise pollution generated 
from O'Hare Airport. 

At that same meeting, the Board also adopted a "RESOLU­
TION SUPPORTING A PERMANENT BAN ON CONSTRUC­
TION OF NEW RUNWAYS AT O'HARE INTERNATIONAL 
AIRPORT, THE CONSTRUCTION OF A THIRD MAJOR AIR­
PORT IN NORTHEAST ILLINOIS AND THE CONSTRUCTION 
OF THE ELGIN-O'HARE EXPRESSWAY." 

In my opinion, the only viable alternative to facilitate our air 
transportation needs now, and for the future, is the con­
struction of a third airport. It's incumbent upon all parties 
involved to unite together to ensure that the construction of 
a third airport becomes a reality in the new decade. 

We feel becoming an active member of the Suburban O'Hare 
Commission is the most credible and effective way to have 
an impact on how we are affected by O'Hare International 
Airport in the future. 

Residents wishing to make their voices heard in protest of 
the noise generated from planes leaving and arriving O'Hare 
should call the O'HARE NOISE COMPLAINT HOTLINE — 
686-2377, whenever planes are roaring overhead. 

The Village of Bloomingdale salutes 
MARKLUND CHILDREN'S HOME 
for its 35 years of dedicated service 
and quality loving care for young­
sters with profound handicaps 
who are unable to be cared for in 
their own homes. In that 35 years, 
over 1000 youngsters have been 
nourished in the loving environ­
ment of Marklund. 



VILLAGE BOARD 
& COMMISSION 
MEETINGS 
The public is encouraged to attend all 
Board & Commission meetings. 

REGULAR MEETINGS 
OF THE VILLAGE BOARD 
2nd and 4th Monday of every month 
7:30 P.M. — Village Hall 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
2nd and 4th Mondays of every month 
7:30 P.M. — Village Hall 
PLAN COMMISSION 
1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month 
8:00 P.M. — Village Hall 
BOARD OF FIRE 
AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS 
3rd Thursday of every month 
7:00 P.M. — Village Hall 
POLICE PENSION BOARD 
Quarterly beginning in January 
1st Wednesday 
7:00 P.M. - Village Hall 
E.S.D.A. 
1st Tuesday of every month 
7:30 P.M. — Village Hall 
OLD TOWN COMMISSION 
4th Tuesday of every month 
8:00 P.M. — Village Hall 
LIBRARY BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
2nd Wednesday of every month 
7:30 P.M. — Library 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
Board of Directors Meeting 
1st Thursday of every month 
8:00 A.M. —Indian Lakes -
On The Pond Restaurant 

THE DEADLINE 
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9-1-1 
In the April, 1989 issue of the Almanac, 
the Mayor's Direct Line explained the 
referendum question regarding a sur­
charge for the purpose of installing an 
enhanced 9-1-1 system. Voters ap­
proved the surcharge and since Novem­
ber phone customers have been charged 
an additional 50$ on their monthly bill. 

The new system, which will be in opera­
tion by April, 1991, will enable phone 
customers to dial the three digit num­
ber and be automatically directed to the 
correct department in an emergency. 

The 50(P surcharge is being used tocover 
the cost of the necessary equipment 
and research needed to commence the 
program. If you have any questions con­
tact the Emergency Telephone System 
Board at 682-7288. 

Samuel J . Tenuto 
VILLAGE PRESIDENT 

Marie E.Tayfel 
VILLAGE CLERK 

TRUSTEES 
Biff Behr 

Walter V. Cropper, III 
Police, Health and Safety, 

Board of Fire and Police Commissioners 
Police Pension Board, E.S.D.A., Library 

James E. Gebis 
Environmental Concerns 

and Public Works, 
Regionalization Committee, 

Suburban O'Hare Commission, 
Alternate Delegate DuPage Water 

Commission 
Robert G. Iden 

Planning and Zoning Commission, 
Cable T.V., Chamber of Commerce, 
DuPage Community Development 

Commission, Septemberfest Commission 
Dorothy E. Lester 

Community Affairs, Public Relations 
Committee, Greater Woodf ield Visitors 
and Convention Bureau, State Dept. of 

Commerce and Community Affairs, 
Old Town Commission, 
4th of July Commission 

Douglas P. Trent 
Legal and Finance, Park District, 

Septemberfest Commission 

RECYCLING 
In the interest of conducting the recy­
cling program in the most cost efficient 
manner, we've had to delay the start­
up date for our program. Hopefully, all 
aspects will be in place soon and we 
can begin village-wide recycling in a 
month or so. 

Please watch the local papers and 
Metrovision's Channel 6 for develop­
ments and information on obtaining 
bins. In the meantime, residents in the 
pilot program will continue to recycle 
until the village-wide program com­
mences. All other residents are wel­
come to bring glass, newspaper and 
aluminum to the Wastewater Plant, 
Glen Ellyn Road and Edgewater Drive. 
It is open 7 a.m. - 4 p.m. Monday - Friday 
and 7:30 - 9:30 a.m. Saturday and Sun­
day. 

March 19-24 is Recycling Awareness 
Week at the Library. Last year the re­
cycling truck made an appearance. 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS 
Police 529-3341 
Fire 529-2323 
Ambulance 529-2323 
Public Works 529-3341 

(after hours only) 

"We've been peddlln'since 1958" 

The Most Unique Family Owned 
and Operated Business in Town. 

Econ-O-Mart 
110 SOUTH RIDGE 

BLOOMINGDALE, ILLINOIS 60108 
529-5490 

HOURS: 
Mon., Tues., Thurs., 9 « Sat. 9-6, Sun. 12.6 

Fri. 9-9 Closed Wed. 
We sell Benjamin Moore paint, auto supplies, 

pet supplies, jeans, Hoover vacuums, 
pool supplies and many other Items. 



T H A N K Y O U ! ! ! 
The Village wishes to publicly acknowledge the following ladies and gentlemen for 
their generous donation of time and effort in serving on these various commissions 
for the betterment of the community. 

BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE 
COMMISSIONERS 

Patrick DeMoon (Chairman) 
Warren Gnau 

Thomas Howard 

OLD TOWN COMMISSION 
Charles Forman 

Richard Hodyl, Jr. 
Patricia Koepp 

Lenore Lawrence 
Gail Lynn 

Gloria Reyes 
Gail Southard 

EMERGENCY SERVICES DISASTER 
AGENCY 

Len Conradi (Coordinator) 
Cliff Hall (Assistant Coordinator) 

James Klepfer 
Robert Moore 

Georgette Nootens 
Gay Sandelin 

Bonnie Sassmann 
JohnSassmann 

LarryTerrill 
Herbert Urban 

POLICE PENSION BOARD 
Terry Marker (President) 

Frederic Bindler 
Frank Cudio 

Robert Denney 

PLAN COMMISSION 
Barney Pelant (Chairman) 

Richard Berg 
Larry Hollingsworth 

Patrick Kelly 
Stephen Jarolin 

Edward McMahon 
Edward Page 

SEPTEMBERFEST COMMITTEE 
Vi Morrisroe (Chairman) 

Jane Batte 
Joe Draghi 

Enid Edelmann 
Joanne Horvath 

Bob Iden 
Pat Korbecki 

William Morrisroe 
Dawn Meyers 
Buzz Puccio 
Gloria Reyes 

Lynne Richman 
Mary Rodne 

Dennis Szafran 
Douglas Trent 

4TH OF JULY COMMISSION 
Mary Rodne (Chairman) 

Len Conradi Moin Khan 
Joe Draghi Dorothy Lester 

Donna M. Dwyer Gloria Reyes 
Vicki Hettlinger Dennis Szafran 

Pat Just Marie Tayfel 

PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mary Ellen Johnson (Chairman) 

Don Lively 
Dawn Nemec 

fjj of Carol Stream / Stracford Square 
355 West Army Trail Road, Bloomingdale, IL 60108 351-0600 
401 North Gary Avenue, Carol Stream, IL 60188 690-8700 
1657 Bloomingdale Road, Glendale Heights, IL 60139 690-8600 
1061 West Steams Road, Bartlett, IL 60103 830-5330 

Senring DuPage County 7 days a week 
HOURS DRIVE-UP LOBBY 

Mon. • Fri 6:45 a.m.. 8:00 p.m. 8:30 a.m. • 8 « 0 p.m. 

Saturday 6:45 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 8:30 a.m. • 3:00 p.m. 

Sunday 10.00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. Closed 

Where Strength is Matched by Service 
MEMBER 

FDIC 

MAN/WOMAN 
OFTHEYEAR 

The Greater Woodfield Convention and 
Visitors Bureau (GWCVB) is planning 
its annual Emerald Ball to be held on 
May 5,1990 in the Woodfield Mall. 

The GWCVB is looking for nominations 
from our clubs and organizations for 
Bloomingdale's entries into the "Man 
and Woman of the Year" contest. Groups 
are asked to submit their candidate and 
reasons for the choice to the Village, 
201 S. Bloomingdale Rd., by April 1, 
1990. 

The final judging will be based primarily 
on community service both Village-wide 
and area-wide. The winners will be an­
nounced on Thursday, May 3,1990 and 
will attend the Emerald Ball on the fol­
lowing Saturday. 

In 1986, resident Carol Nilles was named 
"Woman of the Year". Other past nomi­
nees include Jerry Gordon (1986), Shar­
on Spane and Marvin Roehike (1987)and 
Viola Morrisroe and Paul Paoletti (1988). 

A few years back, Bloomingdale 
had a rather active unit of the 
American Cancer Society. Most 
recently, Bloomingdale, Roselle 
and Medinah have been consider­
ing forming a combined American 
Cancer Society unit. The forma­
tion of this unit depends on citizen 
interest. Interested residents of 
any of the three towns should call 
Mayor Sam Tenuto's office at 

893-7000. 

CAROLJ.GRIER 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

General Family Law Practice 
including 

Wills, Real Estate, 
Divorce, Financial Planning 

For an appointment call 
382-7240 

Also offices in Barrington 
LONG GROVE TRADING COMPANY 



NEW CIVIL ENGINEER ON BOARD 
The Village of Bloomingdale has hired 
Robert Prohaska for the position of Civil 
Engineer. 

Bob is a graduate of the University of 
Illinois at Chicago and comes to us from 
the Village of Lincolnshire where he 
also served as a civil engineer. 

The challenges of working for a town in 
the midst of progress are what attracted 
Prohaska to the Village of Blooming­
dale. He is looking forward to his first 
two projects with the Village which will 
be overseeing the installation of a pe­
destrian signal at Schick and Spring­
field Roads and the 1990 tree planting 
program. 

Bob enjoys the variety of duties involved 
in working for a municipality. His future 
plans include his upcoming marriage to 
Mary Jersic on November 3. 

TREE TRIMMING 
You may have noticed over the past month, Village crews out trimming Village park­
way trees In some areas. There have been some inquiries and concerns about the 
trimming of these trees. 

We would like to address the largest concerns and inquiries in this issue. 

QUESTION: Are the maple trees In stress from bleeding due to the trimming? 

ANSWER: No. 80% of this bleeding is excessive water build up from winter stor­
age. This bleeding will stop three to six weeks after pruning and will 
not harm the tree. 

QUESTION: Why are we trimming so high ? 

ANSWER: Once a tree grows a parent stem (limb), that limb remains at that identi­
cal height for the duration of the life of the tree. The lower limbs take 
most ot the nutrients that are required for proper growth for the crown 
(top) of the tree. Not only is this helping the crown of the tree to grow, 
but removing those lower limbs will Insure safe passage for motorists 
and pedestrians. It is also much safer for a tree to trim these limbs 
while they are smaller. 

QUESTION: Should these cuts be covered with tree dressing or paint? 

ANSWER: No. Extensive studies by the U.S. Forest Service and by the U.S. Depart­
ment of Agriculture have shown conclusively that pruning paints and 
other types of tree wound dressings have never had any benefit for 
tree wounds. In fact, the reverse is true. In most instances such appli­
cations increase the rate of decay of the heartwood behind the appli­
cation, while at the same time retarding callus growth, which is the new 
wood that grows and "closes over" pruning cut. Pruning wounds left 
open to the air and the sun callus' faster and incurs the least amount of 
heartwood decay to the parent stem. 

QUESTION: Are these workers trained for this service? 

ANSWER: Yes. All Village employees performing tree pruning have been trained 
to do so properly. 

QUESTION: Are the wood chips from the tree trimming available? 

ANSWER: Yes. Wood chips are available to residents at the Public Works facility, 
311 Glen Ellyn Road, on a first come first serve basis. 

NEW 
POLICE OFFICER 
ADDED TO STAFF 

Duane Stuart Kroll is the newest Bloom­
ingdale Police Officer after being sworn 
in at a Village Board meeting last month. 
The young man holds an Associate of 
Arts degree from Harper College, having 
majored in criminal justice. He also 
spent a year at Western Illinois University 
majoring in law enforcement. 

He says he first became interested in a 
law enforcement career taking an ad­
vanced study program at Harper while 
still a high school student. He says he 
enjoys the tactical side of the career. 

Kroll is a member of the U.S. Marine 
Corps Reserve, serving as a corporal 
through the end of this month. 

Kroll graduated from the Chicago Police 
Academy on January 17. He received 
the top physical skills award for his per­
formance in self-defense, arrest tactics, 
fitness and agility, beating out 88 other 
police recruits. 

He is presently serving his 13 weeks of 
in-service training with four field train­
ing officers in our department. 

"Duane has the capability of being an 
excellent police officer and we're very 
proud he's chosen the Bloomingdale 
Police Department as the.organization 
he wishes to be part of," says Bloom­
ingdale Police Chief Gary J . Schira. 
"I'm sure he'll have a prosperous and re­
warding career." 

POLICE f 
DID YOU KNOW? 

There is a social security office in 
Bloomingdale at 
125 Fairfield Way 

(Just east of 
Sprlngbrook Shopping Center) 

1-800-234-5772 



Congratulations are in order for Dennis 
Szafran, Public Works Operations Su­
perintendent, on his receiving the Harry 
S. Swearingen Award Nomination. Pre­
sented annually, the national award rec­
ognizes outstanding service to the Amer­
ican Public Works Association (APWA). 

Dennis has been our Public WorksOper-
ations Superintendent since 1983. Dan 
Wennerholm, Acting Village Admini­
strator and. Dennis's former boss has 
words of praise for him. "The nomina­
tion is an indication of Denny's energy 
level and dedication, not only to his job, 
but also to the various professional or­
ganizations he is affiliated with. 

"Denny is also involved in volunteer ac­
tivities with the Village (Septemberfest 
and 4th of July), and it is commendable 
that he can be so active outside of work 
without compromising his performance 
on the job," says Wennerholm. 

When Dennis began his Public Works 
career in 1970 in Rolling Meadows, his 
boss told him to treat the Village as if it 
were his own and the residents like fam­
ily. These words of wisdom have stayed 
with Dennis and formulate the standard 
by which he performs his job. 

In his seven years as a member of the 
APWA, Dennis has served the associa­
tion in a number of ways. He has been 
the Chairman of both the Awards Com­
mittee and the Education Committee, 
as well as currently serving as Treasurer 
of the Suburban Branch. 

According to Andrew Radetski, the cur­
rent Awards Chairman, Dennis' most im­
pressive accomplishments have been 
his contributions to the APWA's educa­
tion program. Dennis saw the need to 
gear the seminars to include the front­
line workers and not just the engineers 
and managers. 

"Under Denny's leadership the series 
has blossomed. He has broadened the 
perspective of the Chicago branch of 
the APWA," said Radetski. 

Another national program Dennis has 
been instrumental in bringing to the lo­
cal level is the Products Day. This "mini 
convention" enables the front line work­
ers to view new equipment and services 
pertaining to the field of Public Works 
and allows the men to interact with em­
ployees from other villages. 

Dennis is grateful to the Village for the 
support which enables him to be active 
with professional organizations such as 
the APWA. 

Dennis was honored at a luncheon held 
at the end of January in recognition of 
the 1989 award recipient nominees. 

The Bloomingdale Women's Club will 
present its 16th annual charity lunch­
eon and fashion show, "WE'VE GOT 
THE LOOK," on Saturday, April 7, 1990 
at Indian Lakes Resort. 

Featured will be women's apparel from 
three Plaza Nouveau shops: Sassy's, 
DeAnn's Bridals and Nightingale Lin­
gerie; men's fashions by Henry Grethel 
Studio in Yorktown; children's fashions 
by Kids R' Us and furs by York Furriers. 

Cocktails begin at 11 A.M.; lunch will be 
served at noon. The show will be fol­
lowed by a grand raffle. Also featured 
will be a "Raffle of the Day." First prize 
is a Norwegian Blue Fox, courtesy of 
the BWC. Winner must be present. 

Although this year's show is being done 
by a professional production company, 
Zzazz Productions, the fashions will still 
be modeled by club members and their 
families. 

Tickets for the luncheon and fashion 
show are $22.00 and may be obtained 
by calling Diane at 894-7382 or Carol at 
980-3738. Proceeds from this year's 
show will benefit the American Red 
Cross earmarked for the 1989 disaster 
relief (Hurricane Hugo and California 
earthquake victims). 

musH 
REMODELING & CONSTRUCTION 

Decks ° Screened Rooms 

Patios ° Gazebos 

Experienced complete design service. 

We'll obtain all building permits. 

Fully insured. 

WEBER 1-TOUCH GRILL 
WITH ANY DECK 

Call 3511=2641-(6 for FREE D<Bslgn 



A DEPARTMENT BUILT ON TEAMWORK 
The words "team work" best describe 
the spirit of the members of Biooming-
dale's Building Department. The six in­
dividuals who make up the staff are hard 
working energetic individuals who enjoy 
their jobs. 

The daily activities performed by the 
building department, are quite varied 
and the collective efforts of the staff, 
coupled with the high standards set for 
construction in Bloomingdale help make 
this a nice place to live. 

Joe Stella, currently a consultant for the 
Village, rejoined the staff in 1986 after 
his retirement from the Village in 1981. 
Joe is very happy to be back with the 
building department and feels that cur­
rently we have one of the strongest 
teams he's seen in his twenty-year ex­
perience with the department. Stella is 
very satisfied with the progress Bloom­
ingdale has made during his tenure and 
feels that the secret to the town's suc­
cess has been "orderly growth". 

One key to maintaining that orderly 
growth lies in the responsibility given to 
the Village's building inspectors who 
make sure that the entire construction 
process meets with national and local 
codes, regulations and ordinances. 

Mike Gricus 

As Building Commissioner, it is the job 
of Mike Gricus, to handle commercial 
inspections, review plans, and attend 
developer meetings, as well as issue 
occupancy certificates and handle resi­
dent complaints. 

Like Stella, Mike is very happy with the 
current staff of the building department. 
"Each of us knows at least a little about 
everything, and that includes, filing, the 
phones and working the desk. So if need 
be, we can double up on duties." The 
department prides itself on being a very 
efficient, almost self-contained unit. 

Mike works with each new employee for 
a three-month period, so there is time 
for learning all the ins and outs of the 
department. He also says because they 
work together, so closely, he has no 
problem backing up staff members, 
should a problem arise. 
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Len Deibel, whose responsibilities in­
clude all annual business inspections, 
as well as residential inspection and 
plan reviews, says his job is interesting 
and unpredictable. He enjoys watching 
a project evolve from plan to final pro­
duct. "One cannot help but be im­
pressed by the character of Blooming­
dale. The Village is maintained daily to 
keep it that way," says Deibel. 

Steve Mertes 
Len Deibel and Tim Flnnander 

That daily maintenance is partly the job 
of Tim Flnnander, as he handles all 
property maintenance inspections, 
making routine trips through town to 
keep an eye on our appearance. Fences, 
pools, decks and room additions must 
also be inspected. These are also Tim's 
responsibility who says he enjoys work­
ing outside and interacting with the res­
idents. 

Steve Mertes, who handles a large por­
tion of the residential inspections, says 
being a building inspector for the Vil­
lage of Bloomingdale is the best job 
he's ever had. He enjoys the responsibil­
ity of being part of the construction pro­
cess. 

Judy Ritchie is the newest addition to 
the building department. Her many du­
ties include issuing permits and certifi­
cates of occupancy, scheduling inspec­
tions and handling the many phone 
calls received daily by the department. 

Residents who are contemplating build­
ing a new home or making changes to 
their existing dwelling should first con­
tact the Village in order to familiarize 
themselves with the codes and ordi­
nances which pertain to their project. 

The next step is to have plans drawn up 
for the project and have them approved 
thus allowing a permit to be issued. 
Once your project has commenced, a 
series of inspections must be per­
formed, (the number varying from pro­
ject to project), in order to verify that 
your project is proceeding as planned. 

Mike Gricus predicts this will be another 
very busy year for the building depart­
ment as commercial development takes 
the forefront in Bloomingdale in 1990. 
In 1987, 700 building permits were is­
sued. Last year, that number was 1200. 

In addition to keeping up with the work­
load, staff members will continue to at­
tend seminars to keep abreast with 
changes in codes. All members of the 
staff are working on their national cer­
tification which will add even more to 
their credibility in the field. 

Watching this team in action makes it 
very evident there is a lot of talent and a 
great deal of pride involved in getting 
the job done. We're happy to have had 
the chance to put them in the spot­
light this issue. 

TRAILERS 
CENTURY 

RENTAL CENTER 
RENT MOST ANYTHING! 

TRUCKS 

R v a E R 

CONSTRUCTION HOMEOWNERS MAINTENANCE INDUSTRY PARTY 

260-9779 
4N350 GARY AVE. 

DIV. OF BRACING SYSTEMS, INC. 

HOURS 
M 0 N - F R I 7 ; 3 0 - 5 P M 

SAT 8 A M - 4 PM 
OPEN SUNDAY 

GARY AVENUE 
ONE BLOCK SOUTH OF 

ARMY TRAIL RD. 



I N D I A N L A K E S R E S O R T 
250 W. Schick Rd. Bloomingdale, IL 60108 

(708) 529-0200 1-800-334-3417 

N O R D I C H I L L S R E S O R T 
Nordic Rd. Itasca, IL 60143 

(708) 773-2750 

CHICAGO'S RESORTS' REPORT 

INDIAN LAKES 
CELEBRATES ITS 
T E N T H ANNIVERSARY! 

Ten years ago, with the completion of 
its 6 story, 308 room hotel, Indian 
Lakes Resort became a full-service 
resort. Prior to this time, the golf 
courses. Pro Shop, Frontier Grill and 
Thunderbird Banquet Center served 
the residents of the Bloomingdale 
area for many years. To celebrate a 
decade of success, Indian Lakes will 
soon announce a series of special 
events designed to thank friends, 
neighbors and customers for their 
support. 

The combination of a grand resort 
hotel and a variety of retail stores 
provides strong community support 
and brings benefits to residents 
through sales tax revenues. Indian 
Lakes Resort's meeting and banquet 
rooms, recreational facilities and 
deluxe hotel accommodations attract 
visitors from across the country, many 
of whom shop at Stratford Square, 
Old Town Bloomingdale and other 
local shopping centers. Conversely, 
local area businesses support Indian 
Lakes Resort by holding their 
meetings, banquets and golf outings at 
the property. 

The growth and success that Indian 
Lakes Resort has experienced during 
the last ten years is in part the result 
of a great commitment to quality and 
excellence. A testimony to the talent 
and dedication of the resort's staff, 
Indian Lakes Resort was awarded the 
A A A Four-Diamond rating and the 
Successful Meetings Pinnacle Award, 
both very prestigious honors in the 
meeting industry. 

Without a first-rate staff, fine 
customers and wonderful neighbors, 
Indian Lakes would not be the 
bustling center of relaxation and 
recreation that it is today. 

Just as Indian Lakes has grown from a 
local country club into a nationally-
recognized resort, Bloomingdale has 
developed from a small suburb into a 
distinctive, up-scale community with 
quality homes, excellent schools and 
a thriving business environment. 

The future promises to reveal another 
decade of success for both Indian 
Lakes Resort and the Bloomingdale 
community! 

TAKE A SWING AT THE 
1990 GOLF SEASON 

The f 8 hole golf courses at Chicago's 
Resorts will open as soon as the 
weather permits. If you would like to 
sponsor a golf outing, please contact 
the Banquet office soon. Our staff 
plans over 100 outings and banquets 
each season and can help you arrange 
a successful event for groups of 25 to 
500 and more! Individual tee times 
can be reserved up to one week in 
advance by calling the Pro Shop at 
Indian Lakes Resort or Nordic Hills 
Resort. 

THE UNITED KINGDOM 
COMES TO CHICAGO'S 
RESORTS 

Upcoming theme weekend fun 
promises to bring the best of the Brits 
to Chicago's Resorts. The jolly good 
times begin on Friday, March 30 and 
continue through Sunday, April 1. 

On Saturday, the public is invited to 
join the fun. There will be a market 
featuring crafts, paintings and other 
English traditions and artifacts at 
Nordic Hills Resort in Itasca. And at 
Indian Lakes Resort, you can see 
Scottish Dancers from the Midwest 
perform in an authentic Highland 
Dancing Competition, featuring the 
Highland Fling. 

It's sure to be a splendid day of fun 
and excitement for the whole family! 
Hope to see you there! Until then, 
cheerio! 



OFF m SHGkF 
BLOOMINGDALE PUBLIC LIBRARY NEWSLETTER 

V O L U M E X I N U M B E R 1 

STAFF NEWS 

Helen Asta 
Recently, best wishes were extended by the library staff to 
Michelle Anderson who took a position with the Palatine 
Public Library. At the same time, the staff welcomed two 
new members. Helen Asta and Eve Sofferman joined the 
Circulation Department in December. Helen lives in Carol 
Stream with her husband and two children. In her limited 
spare time, she enjoys playing the piano. Eve, her husband 
and three children are residents of Glendale Heights. For 
the past four and a half years, she has worked at the Glen-
side Public Library. Eve likes to read, paint, and draw when 
she is not busy working and caring for her family. They are 
looking forward to helping all the patrons in the community. 

Eve Sofferman 

AFTERNOON IN THE PARK 
The Friends of the Bloomingdale Public Library are sponsor­
ing an "Afternoon in the Park" featuring an Ice Cream Social 
and a Fine Arts Fair on June 16,1990 from 12 noon till 4:00 
p.m. on the lawn of the Bloomingdale Public Library. 

The Friends are seeking artists who would like to participate 
in the Fair (no crafts). Space is limited. For more informa­
tion call Dolores or Ron Howe at (708) 529-0787. 
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J^W^. Board of Trustees 
f j ^ X ^ - J Bernadette Tasher President 

-Is^^ Jackson Anderson Vice-President 
J r , ^ EvaDeMarco Secretary 

Christopher Becker Treasurer 
Patricia Janjigian Trustee 
Kathy Kohl Trustee 
Jane Batte Trustee 
Mary Rodne Administrative Librarian 
Julie Deeke Assistant Librarian/Reference 
Marge Lautenschlager Acting Children's Librarian 

Sue LodI of Bloomingdale Is doing an internship at the 
library. After working a total of 99 hours In all areas of the 
library, she will receive her Library Technical Assistant 
Certification from College of DuPage. 

STRATFORD SQUARE MALL 
LIBRARY PROMOTION 

The Bloomingdale Public Library and approximately 15 
other area libraries in DuPage, North Suburban and Subur­
ban Library Systems will be participating in the third annual 
library promotion, in cooperation with Urban Investment 
Development Corporation Management, at Stratford Square 
Mall on Saturday, March 31 from 10:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M., and 
on Sunday, April 1 from 11:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. The libraries' 
promotion, will include displays, storytelling, puppetry, 
music, learning games, live storybook characters, and more. 

The main feature of the promotion will be storytelling. Ex­
perienced storytellers from 15 libraries will be storytelling 
hourly on Saturday and on Sunday. Library displays will be 
highlighting service to children. The libraries' segment will 
be a part of Stratford's promotion "A Child's World", which 
will include children's crafts and children's activities. 

The Bloomingdale Public Library has selected the theme 
"Make Friends with Books" for its display. We invite you to 
stop by and visit the library's display. Staff members will be 
accepting registrations for library cards, sharing informa­
tion about the variety of services the library provides, and 
distributing "Make Friends with Books" finger puppet book­
marks. 

For more Information, please call the Library at 529-3120. 



LIBRARY CALENDAR 
February 

14 Library Board Meeting 
21 Telefraud — Illinois Secretary of 

State's Office 
28 Resume Writi ng Workshop — 

Career Directions 

7:30 PM 
7:30-9 PM 

7:30-9 PM 

March 

14 
15 

21 

28 

April 
11 
14 
19 
20 
21 

Cruising: New Trend In Family Vacations —7:30-9 PM 
Shacks Fifth Avenue 
Library Board Meeting 7:30 PM 
KidsCanSew — Demonstration / 7:30 - 8:30 PM 
Information Meeting — Dorothy Fern 
Windows, Walls and Floors Decorating 7:30 - 9 PM 
Workshop — Decorating Den 
Easter Candy Making Demonstration — 7:30 - 9 PM 
Cooking Craft of St. Charles 

Library Board Meeting 
Children's Easter Party 
Friends of the Library Meeting 
Staff Inservice 
Friends of the Library — 
Bag O' Books Sale 

7:30 PM 
10:00 AM 
7:30 PM 

LIBRARY CLOSED 
9:30 AM-3:00 PM 

LIBRARY EASTER EVENT 
Mark your calendars now to reserve Saturday, April 14,1990 
at 10:00 a.m. for the "Bloomingdale Public Library Easter 
Event". A party will be held for children of all ages (under 5 
need to be accompanied by a parent). More details later; 
call 529-3120 to register. 

EASTER CANDY MAKING 
DEMONSTRATION 

Candy making is an easy and creative way to personalize 
your Easter baskets this year. An instructor from Cooking 
Craft in St. Charles will demonstrate how to prepare choco­
late eggs, chocolate bunnies, peanut butter cups, chocolate 
bunny houses and lollipops on Wednesday, March 28 from 
7:30 to 9 p.m. What a delicious way to treat yourself and 
your family on the holiday, or all year round. Of course, 
samples will be passed around during the presentation! 
Please register for this free, fun-filled program by calling 
the Library at 529-3120. 

LEARN TO SEW! 
The Bloomingdale Public Library Invites boys and girls ages 
6-12 and their parents to a sewing demonstration/informa­
tion meeting on March 15 at 7:30 p.m. Dorothy Fern of the 
Dorothy Fern Sewing School has a custom-tailored pro­
gram just for kids! She will be presenting an overview of 
her KidsCanSew class that she teaches. Parents and chil­
dren can decide when the classes should be held (once a 
week after school in May — or once a week during summer, 
either day or evenings). Classes will meet at the Library, 
with the cost being shared by the Sewer and the Library. 
The KidsCanSew class includes instruction on choosing 
appropriate material, marking, cutting and assembling pat­
terns, stitching and hemming, etc. Please call the Bloom­
ingdale Public Library at 529-3120 or stop by the Children's 
Department to register for the demonstration. 

Joe Gutierrez, John Gutierrez and Joe Dean are busy with 
some of the learning games and toys from the library's 
collection. 

LEARNING GAMES CORNER 
A POPULAR SPOT 

On the shelves between the Parenting Collection and Easy 
Picture Books can be found an array of Learning Games 
and Toys. 

Stop in and take a look at the collection. You'll find roller 
coasters in two sizes, a wooden lacing shoe, a learning-to-
tell time clock, wooden telephone, spelling board, hippo 
counter, cylinder match, color plastic for mixing the primary 
colors, an Etch-A-Sketch, counting frame, mat diagram of 
the planets, and three math boards. All are for use in the 
Library, and are available through the generous donations 
of individuals and civic groups. 

TELEFRAUD 
With the increasing use of telemarketing in the selling 
world, telefraud has become a common occurrence. On 
Wednesday, February 21 from 7:30 to 9 p.m. a spokesperson 
from the Illinois Secretary of State's office will give a free 
program at the Library to inform unsuspecting investors on 
how to recognize swindles. Fast-talking, high-pressure tele-
salespersons pitching a variety of phony investments have 
swindled millions of dollars every year. Contact the Library 
at 529-3120 to register for this free program so that you are 
not the next victim of telefraud. g 



RESUME WRITING 
WORKSHOP 

Thinking about a career change or re-entering the working 
world but cannot get beyond step one, the resume? On Wed­
nesday, February 28 from 7:30 - 9 p.m., the Library will spon­
sor a resume writing workshop. Jan Drennan from Career 
Directions in Rolling Meadows will provide an informational 
program on writing and updating your resume to best re­
present yourself to the prospective employer. Many different 
styles and layouts tailored to the various individuals and job 
types will be presented, along with tips on how to success­
fully re-enter the job market or make a new career move. 
Please call the Library at 529-3120 to register for this free 
program and get a step ahead in the job market. 

THE NEW TREND 
IN FAMILY VACATIONING 

Taking a cruise has always been a popular way to vacation 
but with the emergence of more economical cruise pack­
ages, families have begun taking advantage of this all in­
clusive way of travel. Dorothy Reed from Shacks Fifth Ave­
nue travel agency will present a program on the ins and 
outs of cruising on Wednesday, March 7 from 7:30 - 9 p.m. 
With the numerous cruise lines in the travel industry, this 
program will provide information on the various cruise line 
options, rates and packages to help tailor a cruise vaca­
tion to your family size. Interests and budget. Details on the 
various cabin options, on-ship activities, port excursions, 
and food will be discussed to help you decide on and plan a 
cruise vacation. Please call the Library at 529-3120 to regis­
ter for this free travel program. 

FAX MACHINE 
FOR PUBLIC USE 

m) I crnr. 
Effective February 1,1990 
use of the tele-facsimile 
machine will be open to 
all users of the Bloom­
ingdale Public Library. 
Patrons are limited toout-
going transmissions 

where information can be sent but not received on the fax 
machine. The charge for outgoing transmissions within the 
708 or 312 area code is $2.00 for the first page and $1.00 for 
each following page. The charge for outoging transmission 
outside the 708 or 312 area code is $3.00 for the first page 
and $1.00 for each following page. Patrons are required to 
complete a registration and waiver form and submit pay­
ment at time of service. 
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THANKYOU! 
The Bloomingdale Public Library would like to thank the 
following individuals and businesses who generously do­
nated to our Adopt-A-Magazine program.Theirsupport helps 
our magazine collection continue to grow year after year! 

Bloomingdale Women's Club 
Bloomingdale Lion's Club 

Budde's Print Shop 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Conti 

Econ-O-Mart 
Dr. Brian Evans 

Friends of the Library 
Larry Hollingsworth 
Ingevaldsen Family 

Vahan & Patricia Janjigian 
Vivian Krotz 

Martin Family 
Susan McMahon 

Page's Schwinn Cyclery 
Gerald Revely 

Pat Rooney 
Harriet Smol la 

Villagers of Bloomingdale 

It is not too late to take part in the Adopt-A-Magazine 
program. There are many more magazine subscriptions 
that have yet to be "adopted". Please contact Julie Deeke 
at 529-3120 for more information. 

DECORATING WORKSHOP 
Spring is the perfect time to brighten up your house with 
new window dressings, wallpaper, paint or new flooring! 
Barbara Borst from Decorating Den will present an interior 
decorating program focusing on windows, walls and floors 
on Wednesday, March 21 from 7:30 - 9 p.m. Fresh ideas 
for window dressing for new homes or updating older 
homes, as well as advice for wallpaper and flooring, will be 
discussed with the help of many samples of fabric, carpet­
ing and other visual aids. Bring samples of your carpeting, 
wallpaper, paint, etc. for some personal decorating assis­
tance. Planning and coming up with new ideas for your 
home can be the biggest obstacle in decorating. Please call 
the Library at 529-3120 to register for this free program and 
let us help you brighten your home! 

BAG O' BOOKSSALE 
The Friends of the Bloomingdale Public Library are accept­
ing donations of books, records, cassettes and magazines 
for re-sale at the Bag O' Books Sale, on April 21,1990, from 
9:30 A.M. to 3:00 P.M., at the Library. 

Donations for the sale may be brought to the Library any 
time before April 20th. For more information, call the Library 
at 529-3120. 
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John Frazee, Jr. was presented the 
"Friend of the Year" award from Marl<-
lund Children's Home at their annual 
Friends' Night. 

On those nippy Saturday mornings last 
December, a team of 30 men of the 
Bloomingdale Church began setting the 
roof and worl<ing the ground construc­
tion area of their new gymnasium now 
under construction. This sizeable pro­
ject (7400 square feet of building) is 
being realized in large measure by the 
volunteer efforts of the men and women 
of the congregation. The worl< is di­
rected by Dale Waterman, a carpenter 
in the church, and Don Wubbs, a retired 
contractor who has considerable church 
construction experience. Both men are 
donating their time and energy at no 
charge. 

John, pictured here with Susie. 
Marklund depends on the support of in­
dividuals such as Mr. Frazee, who do­
nate their time and money. 

The staff and children at Marklund Chil­
dren's Home, as well as the entire Vil­
lage of Bloomingdale, salute you, John! 

ST. DSIO©^ 

The third annual St. Isidore Parish Silent 
Auction/Dinner Dance will be held on 
Saturday, February 17, 1990 at the St. 
Andrew Country Club, West Chicago, Il­
linois, from 6pm until midnight. Tickets 
for the dinner/auction/dance are $18.00 
per person and tickets for the auction/ 
dance are $8.00 per person. 

Highlights of the evening include music, 
dancing, a cash bar and a chance to win 
a trip for two to Hawaii. The items to 
bid on range from electronic entertain­
ment items to tickets to sporting events. 
All proceeds from the evening will go 
toward reducing the St. Isidore Parish's 
debt. 

If you wish to donate an item for auction 
or need more information, please con­
tact Debbie McElroy at 837-0683 or Rita 
Letizia at 351-6998. Tickets can be pur­
chased at the parish office at the corner 
of Army Trail Road and Gary Avenue in 
Bloomingdale or at the door on Febru­
ary 17th. 

'-nCS 

The new activity center will be a twin 
building to the existing church structure 
and attached with double corridors. It 
will significantly enlarge needed space 
for assorted programs, especially AWANA 
(children's) Clubs, and Youth Group 
(Jr. & Sr. High) activity nights. Also in­
cluded will be a new 30-foot ground-
based steeple raised in front of the new 
structure and an additional entrance 
from Glen Ellyn Road. Great care has 
been given in relating the new structure 
to the existing buildings and to the over­
all landscape aesthetics. This is the 
third construction project for the church 
in its 12-year history as a local con­
gregation in Bloomingdale. 

For more information: 894-0090, 893-
3066. 
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^ Custom contemporary and traditional designs to 
fulfill your dreams and accommodate your lifestyle. 

^ Dramatic vaulted spaces, custom cabinetry, 
tiardwood floors, solid wood doors & trim, custom 
fireplaces. Brick, stone and cedar exteriors. 

^ Energy-efficient gas furnaces, zoned tieating, 
Anderson windows, central air conditioning. 

^ Unique, spacious kitchens and luxurious master 
bedroom suites. Special spaces for lifestyle needs 
Including In-home offices, video rooms, exercise 
rooms, children's playrooms and more. 

D e - G e Development, Inc. 

Oe-Ge Development can make your 
dream ol a perfect custom liome come 
true on your lot or one of our prime 
locations. Our attention to construction 
details is exceeded only by our attention 
to your individual lifestyle needs from 
the design phase through completion. 

Specializing in custom homes from 
$270,000. including lots. De-Ge 
Development provides all custom-home, 
custom-deck and home-remodeling 
clients with complete services including 
design, estimating, construction, and 
quality control. 

To discuss how we can make your 
dream home a reality please call 
(708) 980-7469. 

Qiialiti/ Homes of Distinction 

33 Founders Rjinte North 
Bloomingdale. Illinois 60108 
(708) 980-7469 

MemOer ol 
NDflhefti Illinois 
Home BuiMers 
Association 

V A L U E 



DISTRICT 15 
BOARD MEMBERS 

RECEIVE 
RECOGNITION 

Local school board members are the 
backbone of educational governance in 
Illinois. The Illinois Association of School 
Boards is authorized bythe School Code 
"to educate school board members as 
to their duties and responsibilities so as 
to improve the management of the pub­
lic schools." lASB's Development and 
Leadership Program is designed to ful­
fill that responsibility. 

The purpose of the program is twofold: 
1) to encourage school board members 
to develop a high level of boardsman-
ship skills and knowledge, and to recog­
nize those who do so; 2) to encourage 
school board members to take a leader­
ship role in public education in Illinois, 
through participation in lASB activities. 
An example of such an activity is the 
Annual lASB Conference held in down­
town Chicago during the month of No­
vember each year. The conference usu­
ally begins on Friday and ends on Sun­
day morning. There are many work­
shops, guest speakers, and exhibits 
scheduled which a Board member may 
choose to attend. Each Board member 
registered for this conference receives 
25 quality points. In addition, if you 
served as a panelist at this conference 
— which Mrs. Bruhl, Board President, 
did in 1988 — you would receive an ad­
ditional 15 quality points. 

Four of Marquardt District 15's seven 
Board members have recently been re­
cognized by the Illinois Association of 
School Boards for their participation in 
lASB activities that contribute to pro­
fessional development. Dick Abel, who 
achieved Level I recognition (40-79 cre­
dits), received a framed certificate; Ma­
rie Schmidt and Robin Rose, who achieved 
Level II recognition (80-119 credits), re­
ceived a framed certificate and an lASB 
stick pin; and Cora Bruhl, who achieved 
Level III recognition (120-199 credits), re­
ceived a crystal paper weight in addition 
to the certificate and stick pin. 

Abel, Schmidt and Rose were presented 
with their awards by Bruhl, Board Presi­
dent. Her award was presented by Law­
rence Golden, Superintendent of Schools. 
All of the awards were presented at reg­
ularly scheduled meetings of the Board 
of Education. 

Congratulations to these Board mem­
bers and all Board members who have 
volunteered countless hours of their 
time in order to ensure that the stu­
dents of District 15 receive the highest 
quality education. 
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BLOOMINGDALE 
SCHOOL DISTRICT 13 NEWS 

Mike Hovde, President 
Board of Education 

Bloomingdale Elementary School Dis­
trict 13 is continuing to grow. As the 
new houses and townhomes are being 
built in the district, our enrollment is 
increasing. In just two years, our stu­
dent population has grown from 1204 to 
1339. During this past month of Janu­
ary, we enrolled eleven new students. 

In December, the district updated its en­
rollment projections. This new study 
projects an opening enrollment of 1390 
students for the next school year, nearly 
100 students over our facilities' educa­
tional capacity. We expect to have over 
1580 students within the next five years. 

How are we going to handle this growth? 
The Board of Education is committed to 
providing quality education to all of our 
students. To maintain quality with this 
increased enrollment requires the con­
struction of a new school and an addi­
tion to DuJardin School. Eventually a 
referendum must be passed to fund this 
new construction. 

In the interim, the Board of Education 
will continue to lease portable class­
rooms to ease theovercrowding. We cur­
rently have two portable classrooms at 
Central and have approved the proce­
dure for leasing two classrooms at Du­
Jardin School for next year. It is pos­
sible that we may have to lease two 
more classrooms for DuJardin and two 
for Westfield by the time school opens 
next fall. 

Portable classrooms have a severe limi­
tation forsolvingourovercrowding prob­
lems. By state code, they can only be 
used for classroom space for five years. 
If we do not pass a referendum this next 
year, the two portable classrooms we 
are currently using at Central will have 
to be vacated before a new school is 
built. 

The Board of Education has taken other 
steps these past few months to help 
solve the overcrowding problem. We 
have now received title to the 7.5 acre 
school site on Springfield Drive just 
south of the new p^rk. This will be the 
location of the new school when it is 
built. This site was donated to the school 
district by the developer of the Strat­
ford Square area. Also we have sold 
Tompkins Park to the Village of Bloom-
ingale. The proceeds of this sale will be 
going into the construction fund to help 
pay for the new facilities. 

In the near future, Bloomingdale Ele­
mentary School District 13 will have to 
build a new school and add on to DuJar­
din School. If you have any questions or 
would like to volunteer to help in the 
planning to solve this problem, please 
give the Board of Education or the su­
perintendent a call at 893-9590. 
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HOME OFFICES 
COMMERCIAL 
RETAIL 

PUT AWAY 1989 
STORAGE BOXES 
FILING CABINETS 
FILE FOLDERS 

BLOOMINGDALE 
OFFICE SUPPLIES, INC. 

120 RIDGE 
529-9126 

FAX 529-4892 

HOURS: 
Mon., Tues., Wed., Fri . 9 to 6 

Thursday 9 to 7 
Saturday 9 to 2 
Closed Sunday 

PREPARE FOR 1990 
HOME BUDGET BOOK 
WEEKLY & MONTHLY BOOKKEEPING LEDGERS 
AUTO EXPENSE RECORDS 

CALENDARS, DAY, WEEK & MONTHLY PLANNERS 

M A S T E R C A R D • DISCOVER • VISA 



' m ANNUAL 
STUDENT 

ART SHOW" 

For eight years the Bioomingdaie Parl< 
District Museum has been pleased to 
present a comprehensive look at the ar­
tistic talents of local students in grades 
kindergarten through 12. This year will 
be no exception as our 9th Student Art 
Show gets underway February 3rd. 

The large selection of artwork displayed 
during the exhibit contains both 2-di-
mensional and 3-dimensional pieces, a 
wide range of subjects and a truly won­
derful array of talents. 

Photography, collage, ceramics, sculp­
ture, textiles, drawings and prints are 
among the items produced by students 
under the direction of Mrs. Bristow, 
Westfield Jr. High; Mrs. Cherrie, Central 
School; Mrs. Fillipiak, DuJardin School; 
Mr. Kroger, Glenbard North; Ms. Snell 
and Ms. Radzienta, Lake Park and Bob-
bi Buchanan, Park District classes. 

The 9th Annual Student Art Show will 
run from February 3rd through March 
10th at the Bloomingdale Park District 
Museum, 108 South Bloomingdale Road. 
There is no admission charge to the 
Museum which is open to the public 
on Wednesdays 10-2, Thursdays 2-6, 
Fridays 2-6 and Saturdays 10-3. 

INTOUCH 
Lake Park High School has had activi­
ties for substance abuse prevention for 
approximately three years. The InTouch 
Program has been in operation for the 
last two years and has served as a co­
ordinator of the various activities held 
previously. 

The chairperson for the program is Dr. 
Jack Bits, the Assistant Superintendent 
for Personnel Services at the high school. 
Dr. Bils works with many people from 
the community who have expressed an 
Interest in working with such a program. 

The team coordinates consist of stu­
dents. Board of Education members, 
counselors, teachers, parents, repre­
sentatives from school administration, 
church, the police department, area 
seven InTouch, and Bloomingdale Town­
ship Committee on Youth members. 

Funds for the program flow from the 
federal government through the state 
due to the Drug Free Schools and Com­
munity Act which was passed a couple 
of years ago. The act was designed to 
provide financial and other types of as­
sistance to deal with substance abuse 
prevention activities for our youth. 
"We hold chemical awareness nights 
for students who compete in sports in 
our high school. We try to get across the 
Just Say No Message," stated Bils. "At 
these awareness nights we have a com­
bined session for students and parents, 
then we split into two groups, one for 
the parents and one for the students. 

PROGRAM 
Following these individual sessions, the 
students go to an area with the coaches 
or the sponsor for a particular activity 
and meet with them. This type of aware­
ness night is presented three times 
each school year and students in sports 
or other activities need to attend one of 
them." 

The InTouch Program's activities also 
include a safe-home network of families. 
These families are committed to whole­
some, chaperoned activities for their 
children and are committed to not allow­
ing alcoholic beverages or any other 
drug to be consumed by minors in their 
homes. 

A Speakers Bureau is also made avail­
able to various clubs and organizations 
to speak about the program and related 
topics. Students go to the junior high 
schools to talk to the students about 
the national concern of helping young­
sters say no to drugs. 

Another facet of the program is to send 
three to six young adults to teen train­
ing institutes during the summer. They 
attend the downstate Illinois Teen In­
stitute for one week through funding 
provided by the Drug Free Schools and 
Community Act. 

"We feel that we have been able to reach 
hundreds of kids through our substance 
abuse prevention activities at Lake Park. 
We feel that we have been very success­
ful," said Bils. 

Look Nearby 
For The Best Solution 
To Your Tax Problems 

K i R K B Y , F ITZGERALD, 
R Y N E L L & BURKETT 

C£.xtil-i£.cl^u{j[ic cz^ccountanti. 

SPECIALIZING IN PERSONAL SERVICE 
INCOME TAX PREPARATION 

BUSINESS & PERSONAL PLANNING 

143 N. Bloomingdale Road 
Bloomingdale, IL 60108 

708/893-8300 

For further information on the Student 
Art Exhibit or the upcoming shows at 
the Museum, please call the Park office 
at 529-3650 or the Museum at 980-7650 
during open hours only. 

1990 CENSUS 
The Census Bureau Is preparing 
to conduct the 1990 Census. The 
questionnaire will be delivered 
March 23 to be returned by April 1. 
It is very important that you com­
plete and return it promptly. In ad­
dition to determining yourpolltical 
representation in Congress, Cen­
sus Bureau statistics are used to 
distribute millions of dollars in 
federal and state funds to local 
communities — like yours! If you 
would like to be part of the team 
doing this work, the Bureau has 
numerous temporary employment 
opportunities for you ranging from 
$6.25 to $7.00 per hour. Call Burrell 
Gluskin at (708) 515-2011. 



GREATSEASON 
FOR BEAMERS 

The Bloomingdale Beamers gymnastic 
team, sponsored by the Bloomingdale 
Park District, is having another fabulous 
year. The group consistently does ex­
tremely well, always staying in the top 
five of the 18-team north-central Illinois 
Park District Gymnastics conference. 

The Level 5 Compulsory Division has 
garnered two second-places, and the 
Optional Division has earned two second 
places and one first place. The Beamers 
will be represented at IPDG state sec­
tional tumbling finals In Addison on Fe­
bruary 24 and will host 20 teams from 
across north-central Illinois for both the 
IPDG state sectional compulsory finals 
In March and the optional finals in April. 

K O F C 
CELEBRATES 

SIX YEARS 
Sunday, January 21 marked the sixth 
anniversary of the St. Isidore of Bloom­
ingdale Knights of Columbus Council 
8522. 

The membership of the council has ri­
sen from 66 to 118 dedicated individuals 
who have many accomplishments to re­
port. 

Their annual MR Drive (Tootsie Roll) 
raised over $50,000 to help Marklund 
Home buy a patient van, refurbish the 
dental facility and construct the Fr. 
John Guiney Memorial Family Room. In 
addition, gifts were collected at the an­
nual Knights of Columbus Christmas 
party for Marklund's kids. 

Other council sponsored events include 
parish carnivals, picnics and the Fall 
Festival. The youth can participate in 
scouting, free-throw contests and spell­
ing bees. Quarterly Corporate Commun­
ion and breakfast or supper for the 
Knights and their families have been 
held since 1984 and each year the priests 
are honored at a priests' appreciation 
night. 

In thanksgiving for all that was accom­
plished, a pot-luck dinner was held. If 
you are interested in joining the council 
please call Sam Baiardo (893-9386), Dan 
Morris (231-5733) or Paul Greening (894-
7308). 

PARK SERVES UP 
MYSTERY & MAGIC 

The Bloomingdale Park District is pleased 
to announce the following special events 
coming in February and March: Murder 
Mystery Dinner, February 17, 1990, and 
Magic Show, March 10. 

Join the Bloomingdale Park District in 
an evening of mystery at the Murder 
Mystery Dinner Party. You'll become 
deeply involved in some of the most 
ingenious and diabolical plots ever in­
vented... murder is always on the itiner­
ary!!! Fee includes buffet dinner, beer 
and pop, cash bar available. The pro­
gram is on Saturday, February 17, 7:00 -
11:00 p.m. at Salt Creek Golf Club, 18W 
700 Thorndale Rd., Wood Dale, IL. Cost 
is $37.50 per person / $70.00 per couple. 

Come enjoy the wizardry of MarkZwartz. 
He will provide an hour of comedy and 
magic for everyone. All ages are invited 
to attend, this will be a show you won't 
want to miss. The program is on Satur­
day, March 10 from 2:00 - 3:00 p.m. at the 
Johnston Rec. Center. Cost is $2.00 per 
person. Hurry in and sign up now!!! 

For further information about Blooming­
dale Park District Programs call 529-3650. 

Head coach Jo WItucki and coaches 
John Stump and Mark Lopez have high 
hopes for the Beamers again this year. 
Beamers this season are Marcia Chla-
pecka, Michelle D'Orio, Jamie Delle-
Grazie, Melissa Duffey, Carrie Fitz­
gerald, Jaime Huizinga, Beth Jett, Jac-
quelyn Kaiser, Kristin Kesick, Kristen 
Kollias, Beth Lechner and Jennifer 
LoMonaco. 

Also Mary McDermott, NIkki Miga, 
Mhairi MacMillan, Sandra McGuire, 
Kristy Nilles, Laura Osheaski, Jasmine 
Reeves, Jil l Rotondo, Kate Stahly, An­
gelina Tsafogiannis and Angela Vetrovec. 

The CENTURY 21® yard sign 
stands for the professionaHsm 
that malces the CENTURY 21 
team the Number One home 
selling system in North 
America. Call today. 

CAMELOT 
181 Bloomingdale Rd. 

Bloomingdale, IL 
894-1900 

©1989 Century 21 Real Estate Corporation as trustee for the 
NAE ® and " trademarks of Century 21 Real Estate Corporation. 
Equal Housing Opportunity a 
EACH OFFICE IS INDEPENDENTLY OWNED AND OPERATED. 

Put your trust 
in Number One: 



ABOUT TOWN 
Two Bloomingdale residents were se­
lected as semi-finalists in the 1990 Miss 
Illinois-USA Pageant which took place 
recently in Schaumburg. 

LESLIE BATTE is a former Miss Bloom­
ingdale and the 1988 Miss DuPage Coun­
ty. She is presently a first-year law stu­
dent at the University of Notre Dame 
Law School. She completed her legis­
lative internship at the Wisconsin state 
capital in Madison. She plans to be­
come a corporate attorney specializing 
in the representation of international 
business firms. 

In her leisure time, Batte enjoys travel­
ing, ballroom dancing and baking. She 
is the daughter of Jane and William Batte. 

KELLY HOGY, daughter of Dennis and 
Peggy Hogy, was also a semi-finalist in 
the pageant. She is presently a sopho­
more at William Rainey Harper College 
where she has made both honor roll and 
dean's list. 

Hogy's ambition in life is to obtain her 
teaching degree in the field of deaf edu­
cation and sign interpretation. Her hob­
bies include dancing, swimming, water 
skiing and freeze modeling. 

EILEEN SCIACKITANO received the Cir­
cle of Excellence award at Mary Kay 
Cosmetics "Festival of Friends" cele­
bration. Part of the company for 10 years, 
Sciackitano received the prestigious 
award for reaching over $600,000 in unit 
retail production. 

She was honored during a gala awards 
ceremony where she was presented with 
luxury gifts that included a trip to Au­
stralia for her and her spouse. 

MELISSA NEMEC and ANGELA ERNY 
were among 12 area winners of a safety 
essay contest sponsored by the Glen 
Oaks Medical Center Emergency Medi­
cal Sen/ices Department. Each received 
a $50 savings bond at a reception held 
recently. 

The contest asked fifth graders to an­
swer the question, "What is your great­
est safety concern?" It was initiated by 
the medical center's staff to identify 
and address safety issues most on the 
minds of today's youngsters. 

As authors of the best essays, Nemec 
and Erny will be members of the Glen 
Oaks Medical Center's "Children'sSafe­
ty Commission," which will help main­
tain the hospital's link with the needs ot 
youngsters in the community. 

Ten-year old TRICIA THOMSON is an 
accomplished baton twirler. Last July, 
at the National Baton Twirling Associa­
tion's national championship competi­
tion, Tricia earned the right to represent 
the United States at the premier NBTA 
International Championships to be held 
in Amsterdam, Holland. 

LMI 
•̂̂  -4.. 

The Winnebago fifth-grader is the only 
twirler in Illinois who qualified to repre­
sent the U.S. Her place on the USA World 
Team is as a Juvenile 2-Baton cham­
pion. Each participating nation will send 
its top three national champions for 
each of the events held. 

Many residents may have seen Tricia 
perform as she competed in the Sep­
temberfest Talent Show for the past two 
years. In 1989 she won the second place 
award of $50. That was the start of her 
Holland fund which she is trying tobuild 
up to cover the cost of her trip. 

NEW BUSINESS 
DECORATING DEN 

Decorating Den, the colorful store that 
comes to your door, is rolling into the 
Bloomingdale area. The franchise is 
owned and operated by decorator Bar­
bara Borst, who has successfully com­
pleted Decorating Den's Lifestyle Uni­
versity's Design and Sales school. 

The school Is designed to teach the 
latest in design techniques as well as 
business management, product know­
ledge, and sales and marketing. Decor­
ating Den features more than 5,000 
samples of window, wall, floor, and 
furniture products that are brought to 
your home in a specially designed "Color 
Van." 

"I find that my clients are much more 
comfortable working with an interior 
decorator who doesn't charge a con­
sultation fee. In my business, I pride 
myself on my ability to work within my 
customer's budget, with their ideas, and 
never charge a design fee. They pay only 
for the name-brand products they re­
ceive," stated Barbara. 

Barbara will now be carrying a com­
plete line of custom-upholstered furni­
ture as well as draperies, carpet, wall­
covering, and accessories. She is avail­
able for appointments at the customer's 
convenience. 

Decorating Den is a network of more 
than 1,000 franchise owners and decor­
ators throughout the U.S. and Canada. 
For more information, contact Barbara 
Borst at 830-3636. 

S T A T E F A R M 

F a m i l y I n s u r a n c e 

jt's the simple way to answer any 
questions about your family insurance 
protection. And it's free. Call me. 

LARRY BEEMAN 
290 Springfield Dr. Suite 160 

529-0114 
Like a good neighbor, state Farm is there. 

State Farm Insurance Companies 
Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois 
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ACCOUNTANTS 
AMERICAN ACCOUNTING &TAX 
SERVICES, P.C. 
Certified Public Accountants 

123 East Lake Street - Suite 105 
529-7177 

ACCOUNTANTS 
Donald Morris, C.P.A. 
Master of Science in Taxation 
128 Ridge Avenue 
351-8883 

ACCOUNTANTS 
Schoen & Co. 
Certified Public Accountants 
127 E. Lake Street 
980-4121 

ALARM SYSTEMS 
Omega Security Systems 
265 Ironwood Drive 980-4541 
NuTone Radio Intercom 
Central Cleaning Systems 

AMWAY PRODUCTS 
Slager and Associates 
123 First Street 
529-0198 
We sell the Best. 

BUSINESS SERVICES 
& SHIPPING 

Pak Mail Centers of America 
185 E.Lake Street 
307-9190 
24-Hr. Ans. Service • FAX • Mailbox Rental 

CARPET CLEANER 
Sansone Carpet, Drapery 
and Upholstery Cleaners 
215 Edgebrook Drive 
893-4010 

CHIROPRACTOR 
Arlington Chiropractic Clinic 
Bloomingdale Office 
220 E. Lake Street 980-6555 
Total Health Care Facility 

DENTIST 
Kevin Alperstein D.D.S. 
183 S. Bloomingdale Road, Suite 102 
893-1300 
Saturday Appointments Available 

DENTIST 
Kenneth A. Binkley, D.D.S. Ltd. 
183 S. Bloomingdale Road, Suite 102 
893-1300 
Saturday Appointments Available 

DENTIST 
Frank D. Letizia D.D.S. 
Willow Lake Centre 
303 E. Army Trail Road 529-0303 
Family Dentistry 

FAMILY PHYSICIAN 
Dr. Mary Bizios 894-7505 
303 E. Army Trail Road-Suite 410 
Health Care for the Entire Family 

24-Hour Answering Service 

FAMILY PHYSICIAN 
Arthur Davlda, M.D. 
290 Springfield Drive, Suite 150 
893-8050 24-hour answering service 
Evening & Saturday Hours Available 

GENERAL MERCHANDISE 
Econ-O-Mart 
110 Ridge Road 529-5490 
Come in and see our wide selection of 

pool and garden supplies. 

HARDWARE 
Olson's Sprlngbrook Ace 
140 E. Lake Street 894-6600 
Serving Communities for 41 years. 
"WE ARE HARDWARE!" 

HEATING 
P.J. Heating & Air Conditioning, Inc. 
120 N. Bloomingdale Road 529-8500 
Commercial and Residential Sales 
Free Estimates 

HOUSECLEANING 
Sweeping Beauties 
289-9733 
"Reliable, Personal Homecare" 

Free Estimates 

INCOME TAX SERVICE 
Behr & Co. 
Certified Public Accountants 
Inccj'me Tax Specialists 
109 Fairfield Way 351-0003 

NURSERY 
Piatt Hill Nursery 
222 W.Lake Street 
529-9394 
A COMPLETE GARDEN CENTER 

NURSING HOME 
Bloomingdale Pavilion Nursing Home 
311 Edgewater Drive 894-7400 
Retirement • Convalescence • Restorative 
Nursing • Rehabilitation • Intensive Care 

PLUMBING 
Mr. G's Sewer & Plumbing Sen/ice 
140 N. Bloomingdale Road 
307-1611 or 345-8020 
24-Hour Emergency Service 

PERIODONTIST 
Stanley E. Treitler D.D.S. 
Terry M. Sandroff D.D.S. M.S. 
130 N. Bloomingdale Road 893-7979 

Practice Limited to Periodontics 

PHARMACY 
Bloomingdale Pharmacy 
Bloomingdale & Schick Roads 
980-9198 or 980-9199 
Hospital Equipment For Rent 

PHOTOGRAPHERS 
Art Craft Photographers 529-8400 
First Street & Schick Road 
Weddings • Portraits • Passport Photos 
Video • Invitations • Mobile D.J.'s 

PRINTING 
Budde's Print Shop 
159 West Lake Street 
894-4009 
Let Us Make You Lool< Good In Print 

PSYCHOLOGISTS 
Counseling: Indiv. • Family •Child • Group 
Hypnosis • Medication • Religious • Biofdbk 
Clinical Psychology Associates, P.C. 
125 So. Bloomingdale Rd. 893-3350 

REMODELING 
Johnson and Sons Home Improvement, Inc. 
107 S. Bloomingdale Road 351 -6030 
Decks, Family Rooms, Doors, Windows, 
Room Additions and other Remodeling 

TRAVEL AGENCY 
Discount Travel Int'l. Inc. 
Call For Our Best Price 

9am - 7pm Mon- Fri 9am - 4pm Sat 
211 E. Lake Street 529-4900 

VETERINARIANS 
Bloomingdale Animal Hospital 
Drs. Olson, Page and McCormack 
290 Glen Ellyn Road 
893-4330 

WATER TREATMENT 
Springsoft International Inc. 
122 E. Lake Street 894-5000 
Complete water softening, filtration 
purification. FREE WATER ANALYSIS 

KEEP YOUR TAX DOLLARS WORKING FOR YOU! BUY IN BLOOMINGDALE! 


